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25th ANNIVERSARY OF VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE
A College Committee (Shirley Girvan, Jerome Schatten, Joan Horsley,
Wayne Decle, David Reycraft) has been meeting for some time now to
plan activities for our anniversary year. Proposals are now being
prepared for anniversary activities over the period September 1990
‘to May 1991.
Karen Kelly has agreed to chair the KEC 25th Anniversary Committee.
The first meeting of the Committee will be held:

Wednesday, January 31st at 12 noon in Room 4043.

If you are willing to work on this committee or if you have ideas
for anniversary activities, please let Karen know.

Lawrence Fast

PLACEMENT INTERVIEWS FOR BASIC EDUCATION

Basic Education Placement Interviews will no longer be booked
through the Counselling Department. Refer clients instead to the
Basic Education Department - Local 473 to make appointments.

Thank you!
Vancouver Community College
King Edward Campus - Library
P.O. Box 24620 - Stn. C
1155 East Bmudwuy4 v
PLEASE MAKE A NOTE OF THIS! Vancouver, B.C, VST 4N

Student Records and Cashiers will be closed on Tuesday, January 30,
1990 from 3:30 - 5:30 p.m.

Gerry Sylvester

_W\ﬁ ¢ King Evtvard Campus Sl
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DEAN’S HONOUR ROLL CERTIFICATES TO STUDENTS

THE MATH DEPARTMENT gives a Dean’s Honour Rol1l Certificate to
students achieving a term grade of 91% or better. The honour
students also have their names posted on the Mathematics Department
' Honour Ro11 Bulletin Board. The following Math students made the
Honour Rol11 for the September to December 1989 term:

Freddy Chun Fat Lee, Albert Yat Chor Lui, Ning Lam,

Wah Shing Chiu, Lawrence Hok Wa Cheung, Robert Robson,
Diane Martindale, Alice Ferreira, Chang Hee Lim,
Wing Yee Emme Lee, Clara Miu Ung Tam, Qing Ma,
William Sai Wai Lau, Alexandra Soukas, Amanjit Jagpal,
Damian Harrington, Hsi Shun Chang, Hsi Ming Chang,
Tina Thien Luong O, Cam My Phung, Mohammed Patel,
Laura Cam Dung Thi Hong, Lana Barber, Mark Halpin,
Barbara Limberger, Rita Wing Yee Cheng, Amanda Breslin,
Shew Fong Yu, Holger Schmidt, Nancy Chan,
Michelle Quellette, Janice Bigelow, . Jason Wong,
Tina Yuk Ting Ngan, Ketty Mun Yee Lee, Kevin March,
Eddie Shunh Hoi Chen, Veronica Rowe, Myung Jin Song,
Tracy Wotten, Thora Huntley, Heather Hobbs,
Salim Kessani, Eaiiniely Gilar il Sonya Bonthuis,
Sarah Berkley, Michelle Klassen, Lisa Snow,
Michelle Mei Sum Lee, Zoe Lamb, Mary Lou Brien,
Christina Lok, Gayle Bentley, Gaetano Kom,
Kasimir Kish, Glenn Conner, Chiaw Yun Yeo,
Peter Passarelli, Melanie Konsmo, David Kenny,

Meredith MacDonald, Julie Butler.

Jean Cockell

Viancouver Community College
King Edward Campusty- Librk::gry
P.O. Box 24620 - Stn, .C
1155 East Breadway
Vancouver, B.C, V5T 4AN3

ACTING MANAGER FOR ADMISSIONS APPOINTED

Dr. Lawrence Fast, Principal of King Edward Campus, is pleased to
announce the appointment of Pam Ottridge as Acting Manager of
Registration, Admissions and Records, effective Jahuary 22, 1990.

Pam is well versed in Registration and Admission matters as she
has been with this department since April 1988.
Congratulations and best wishes to Pam in her new position!



COMPUTER LAB ASSISTANTS REQUIRED

Brian Pink, who is in Continuing Education at VVI, has let us knhow
that they require some 1lab assistants at the VCC/CE Oakridge
microcomputer Lab. Lab assistants are needed on a part-
time/occasional basis. Courses are scheduled in the day, evenings
and on weekends. Software taught includes DOS, WordPerfect, MS-
Word, Lotus, dBase, PageMaker, AccPac and Bedford.

Persons interested should contact Jacqueline Bradshaw at 261-2806.

NEW MAILBOXES FOR TERM INSTRUCTORS

Chris DeVaz, our mailroom clerk, has created mail boxes for Term
Instructors for the following Departments:

Basic Education Cupboard #3
CPE A i #7
ELS , : #7
Outreach a v

Names will be listed inside for further reference.

LIBRARY NEWS

AMANDA PALACIOS, our well-known film & video booker, will be taking
on new responsibilities as our Reference Assistant, replacing John
Lambert. Amanda will begin her new duties as soon as we find a
replacement at the media booking desk.

In her new position, Amanda will continue to be of assistance to
you in finding new and appropriate films and videos.
Congratulations Amanda!

0 (TR Brenda Appleton




LANGUAGE EXCHANGE CONTINUES

KEC would 1ike to welcome Francophone students from Quebec who are
on campus this term. For the third consecutive year VCC and
College de Jonquiere have exchanged students for a term to provide
language and cultural immersion.

Last Fall 17 students from Langara spent September-December in
Jongquiere, 200 miles north of Quebec City, and earlier this month
18 students from Jonquiere arrived here. While at VCC through
April they will be involved in full-time language classes in the
ELS department, as well as physical education courses at Langara.

If you would 1ike to give the Jonquiere students a chance to meet
your students and, perhaps, provide some of the Quebec perspective
to the d1scuss1ons on Canada and its peoples, please contact me and
I will be happy to help make the arrangements.

Norm Dooley, Local 225

RN
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CAFETERIA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

The KEC Cafeteria Advisory Committee January meeting will be held
next week.

Please pass on any concerns or accolades in writing to your area
representative.

Bonnie Baty - Central Administration
Marilyn McClaren Continuing Education

Dave Greenall Student Advisory Committee
Ray Oksanen =RV PSR TER A

Jim Humble V.M.R.E.U.

Shirley Girvan KEC Administration
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REGRETS FOR THE ERROR IN LAST WEEK’S TIMES

Article should have read:

THIS IS A NATIONAL NON-SMOKING WEEK

Are you considering quitting smoking? For a day? For a week?
Forever? The nurse in the Student Health Service can provide you
with free information pamphlets, quit kits and buttons. Feel free

to call her at local 209 or visit the Student Health Service on the
third level.

—~\‘~(,/— Pauline Reaburn, Co11ege.Hea1th Nurse
00007
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“I had no idea that New Year's [ %
resolutions were legally binding!"
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CROSS-COUNTRY SKIS FOR SALE

A college employee, who prefers to remain anonymous, has won a pair
of 190 cm, Karhu Skating, cross-country skis. This lucky person
is not in need of skis and has generously offered to sell them and
donate the money to the Education Foundation.

Bius on the skis will be accepted by Doreen Sharan until Friday,

February 2nd, at which time they will be awarded to the highest
bidder.

Please note that bindings are not included.
(Retail value $160.00).




P.D. TAR - CALL FOR APPLICATIONS

The P.D. TAR Committee is now receiving applications from Faculty
and Staff for funding to attend conferences and related

professional development activities. P.D. TAR funding covers
between 75% - 85% of travel, accommodation and registration costs
for successful applicants to such activities. The committee hnas

more than 2/3 of its $18,000 budget to spend and encourages Faculty
and Staff to apply. Please note that priority for funding is given
to activities beyond a 300 mile radius of Vancouver. Presenters
at conferences, and people who have not received funding from F.D.
TAR before, are also given priority.

If you plan to attend an activity between now and April 30, 1990
(or have recently attended an activity) and wish to receive
financial assistance, please pick up a copy of the Guidelines and
Application Form from the counter beside the mailboxes on the 4th

floor. Please read the Guidelines and fill out the Application
Form completely. The deadline for applications is Tuesday,
February 13. The Committee will meet the followiing Monday to
adjudicate. '

Applications should be left in the P.D. TAR Committee mailbox on
the 4th floor. If you have any questions the members of the
Committee are:

Gillian Akin (Staff) local 559
Phyllis Butler (Student Services) local 51i/203
Robert Caldwell (ESL) local 578
June Dragman (ESL) local 541
Diane "Jones (ESL) local 245/211
Moira MacLeod (ESL) local 534 /212
Marg Nelson (ABE) local 467/472
Tom Scott (Careers) local 203
Terry Smith (Staff) local 190
Lynda Stewart (ABE) local 431/473

Robert Caldwell

i

“Old Winslow's pretty smart. He gets 200 freshmen to sign up for his dynasty
course, and then he tells us it’s the Ming!”
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K.E.C. BURSARIES

Additional financial assistance is provided to deserving KEC students by the
(King Edward Campus Bursary Fund) established through private donations. 1In
recent years bursaries have been provided by the following donors:

BC Tel Co.

Credit Union Foundation of B.C.
Doug Brown Memorial Trust Fund
Italian Cultural Centre

KEC Student Advisory Committee

KEC Student Aid Fund

Simons Foundation

Student Society Emergency Aid Fund
VCC Student Aid Fund

How much are the bursaries? What are they for? ' /

Bursaries are awarded between $50 to ¢$250. The amount depends on the
availability of funds and number of applicants. These bursaries are awarded to
students who show financial need and who have had unexpected expenses during
their educational term. Bursaries cover costs such as medical costs or
emergencies.

Who can apply?

Part-time and full-time KEC students who:

(1) can show financial need after they have used up all other means of
financial assistance; and

(2) are attending classes regularly and doing well in their courses of study.

When and how can I apply?

Bursary applications are available at either the Financial Aid Office or the
Counselling Career Centre in January, May and September. Completed applications
must be returned to the Financial Aid Office. The deadline is THE LAST DAY OF
JANUARY, MAY AND SEPTEMBER.

(Bursaries will be awarded end of February, June and November. )
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VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE

1] PRESENTS
Frederick Nelson Violin
Jerry Domer Oboe
Robert Rogers Piano

Largo

Vivace
Adagio
Presto

Romanze Op. 30

Impromptu

Violinkonzert in B flat

Andante
. Adagio
Allegro
A Suite in A minor Op. 10
|

Tempo Giusto
Adagio
Presto

INTERMISSION

Variations on the G String alone

An den Fruehling

24th Caprice

Sonatine in E Major Op. 80
Allegro

Anclantino
Allegretto

KEC Auditorium, January 28, 1990 at 2:30 PM

Sonata for Violin and Oboe in G Major BWV 1038 J.S.Bach

Christian Sinding
Murray Adaskin

G.F. Handel

Christian Sinding

N. Paganini
Edvard Grieg
N. Paganini

Jean Sibelius
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UPCOMING WORKSHOPS AT THE I .C.S .C3

INTRODUCTION TO WORDPERFECT — HANDS ON
DATE: Wednesday, January 31,

CREATING A DATABASE

WITH d4dBasSsE 111 PLUS — HANDS ON
DATE: Tuesday, February 6.
TIME: 1:00 - 3:00 p.m.

To register, or for further information, call Loc. 476 or leave message at
Loc. 556 or deposit completed coupon in my mail box

Anne McElroy

Workshop:

Name ¢ Loc.




I'lnstructional
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PROCOMM 1is now installed on the XT #1 and ready for your
use. There are some interesting educational discussions and
conferences taking place on SFU Net. Anyone who would like
to look at any of these discussions or join a conference and
exchange 1ideas with colleagues all over the province,
contact me at Local 476 or 556, or leave your name in my

mailbox.

co DRAW a powerful graphics program mentioned here 1last
week has an accompanying video. This 1is a very good
introduction to the program's capabilities. To view,

contact Michael at Local 556.

LASER PRINTER Due to the high demand for the Laser
Printer, it is advisable to reserve the 286 or 386 computers
before printing your documents.

ORIENTATIONS A reminder that orientations have resumed.
The sign-up book is located in front of the switch- board on
the 4th floor

1.C.85.C, CLOSED. The lab will be closed during workshops
on Wednesday, January 31, and Tuesday, February 7, from
1:00-3:00 p.m. on both days.



An eight part
workshop using
poetry

to help you
understand

the problems
and difficulties
of living

in Canada.

FOR IMMIGRANTS
: AND REFUGEES
""WHO HAVE BEEN IN
CANADA 1-5YEARS

Monday afternoons
2:30 - 4:30

February 5 - March 26
at KEC Counselling.

information and pre-registration
in the counselling department

IMS16428

David Miller



THE UNIVERSITY OF WINNIPEG

. DIVISION OF CONTINUING EDUCATION
. DEAN OR DIRECTOR

The University of Winnipeg invites applications and nominations for the position of
Dean or Director of its Division of Continuing Education. The appointment will be for a five
year term commencing July 1, 1990, - '

The University of Winnipeg provides degree programs for over 7,500 full and part-
time students, non-credit programs for over 4,000 students and a Collegiate program for some
600 high school students. The Division of Continuing Education, located adjacent to the main

"campus on Portage Avenue in the heart of the city, is responsible for a broad range of
courses, centificates, and diplomas as well as extension credit programs,

The University encourages both women and men to apply. In accordance with
Canadian immigration requirements, priority will be given to Canadian citizens and permanent
residents of Canada.

Nominations and applications, including a curriculum vitae and the names and addresses

of three references should be submitted as soon as possible, and no later than February 28,
1990 to:

Ms B. Archibald

Executive Assistant to the President

The University of Winnipeg

515 Portage Avenue

Winnipeg, Manitoba

R3B 2E9



POSITIONS OPENING

V.C.C./K.E.C. reguires a Program Assistant I (Assessment Centre).
Closing date for applications is January 29, 1990.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Temporary Clerk II (Counselling
Department). Closing date for applications is January 29, 1990.

V.C.C./City Centre requires a Temporary Industrial Program
Assistant (Pring Production Department). Closing date for
applications is January 30, 1990.

V.C.C./City Centre requires a Department Head (Drafting). Closing
date for applications is January 31, 1990.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a temporary (until January 14, 1991)
Library Assistant III (Media). Closing date for applications is
January 31, 1990. :

Lawrence Fast

Signals that may indicate
your stress level is too high
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